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Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 28 
July 2025. You requested the following:  

1. Has your agency been directed, asked or encouraged, to change its name or order of 
use of its given reo Māori name – branding, and/or logo? 
If so, what changes have been made (e.g. collateral, website, outreach materials, 
letterheads, email signatures)? If applicable – have you had to switch around the name 
so that the English names comes first and reo Māori name second? When where these 
changes made, and when were they officially adopted? What cost was incurred as a 
result of having to make any of these types of changes? 

2. Have you received any ministerial or governance (from your boards and/or advisory 
groups) directives instructing a halt or reduction in the use of te reo Māori in reports, 
internal communications, or public-facing documents – or has this changed irrespective 
of any clear directive and as part of changes implemented as asked in q. 1 above? 

3. Does your agency have a current reo Māori strategy aligned with Maihi Karauna? 
If so, could you please outline the key elements of that strategy, and confirm whether 
it remains active and implemented? As a specific example, are you still carrying out 
internal reo Māori courses? Or has this changed since the 2023 election? 

Item 1 
Inland Revenue has not received any directives in relation to changing our name or logo. 

Item 2 
Inland Revenue has not received any directives in relation to the use of te reo Māori in our 
communications. 

Item 3 
Inland Revenue’s Te Mata o te Arero strategy aligns with Maihi Karauna. Under the Te Ture mō 
te Reo Māori Act 2016, the Crown developed their Maihi Karauna te reo Māori Strategy to enable 
the revitalisation of te reo Māori, so it becomes an everyday language and again resonates 
throughout New Zealand Aotearoa. 

In 2018, the Commissioner of Inland Revenue signed a Mahi Tahi agreement with Te Taura Whiri 
i te Reo Māori to work together to give effect to the goal of revitalising te reo Māori. 






